CITY OF ORMOND BEACH

Police Department - 170 West Granada Boulevard - Ormond Beach, FL 32174
{386) 677-0731 - Fax (386)676-3559

POLIGE
EPARIRENT

ey

FLA,

POLICE
CEPARTRENT

D
8
b
Q
I
1

April 24, 2023

Campus President David Champlin
Keiser University -~ Daytona

1800 Business Park Bivd.

Daytona Beach, DL 32114

Dear President Champlin,

This is a letter of support in regards to Keiser University seeking matching grant monies
to purchase virtual simulation training systems for every Keiser University campus
offering Criminal Justice, Cybersecurity, Crime Scene Investigation, Forensics,
Accounting, and Information Technology degrees to prepare students for careers in
criminal justice.

Aside from the delivery of great training to the Keiser University students, our local law
enforcement officers will aiso benefit from training with this technology as well.

On behalf of the Ormond Beach Police Department | want to thank you, Dr. John
Dolatowski and your organization in this endeavor!

Yougs ly,

Jesse éi dfrey
Chief olice

Visit our website: www.ormondbzueh org



City of South Daytona

Office of the Chief / Department of Police
Post Office Box 214960 - South Daytona, FL 32121-4960 + 386/322-3030 « FAX 386/322-3055

April 24, 2023

Campus President David Champlin
Keiser University — Daytona

1800 Business Park Blvd.

Daytona Beach, FL. 32114

Dr. Champlin:

As a long-time member of your campus Criminal Justice Advisory Board and an advocate of its
service and mission, I am fully supportive of the opportunity to obtain state-of-the-practice virtual

simulation training systems for your campus.

These will allow instructors to put students in virtual law enforcement training scenarios which
will broaden and enhance traditional academic standards and practices. In turn, this allows you to
continue producing the best possible candidates for employment in the criminal justice

system.

Additionally, with Keiser University making these simulators available to law enforcement
agencies for ongoing training for their officers, it will deepen and preserve the collaborative

relationship we have had with Dr. Dolatowski and the Criminal Justice Program at the Daytona

Beach Campus.

Sincerel%

Mark J. Cheatham
Chief of Police
South Daytona Police Department

Continuing Commitment to Excellence





